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Pets Have Their Day During Service to Bless Them 
t was a service where the sound of barking was normal, as a variety of 
dogs gathered in Rabbi Judy’s yard for a service to honor and bless them.  
Small and large dogs alike participated as the Rabbi read an assortment of 

prayers honoring them.  

“We have come to honor all our pets,” Rabbi Judy read.  “You bring laughter 
and love into our lives, enriching us and reminding us of the presence of the 
Divine in all creation.  You challenge us to give strict discipline and unfettered 
love in equal portions.  You have expanded our ability to open our hearts to 

animal and human alike.  Thank you 
for inspiring us and others to 
continue the partnership between all 
God’s creatures.”  

Rabbi Judy led the pets’ families singing several songs including This is Very 
Good, Rise and Shine and Oseh Shalom.  Also, the Rabbi recited The Rainbow 
Bridge, a memorial prayer for those pets who are no longer with us.  

The pets were all very well behaved during the service. Each dog received a certificate, and of course treats, for 
attending. Rabbi Judy 
invited all of those who 
attended, as well as those 
who couldn’t be there, to 
contribute to Little 
Shelter Animal Rescue and 
Adoption Center through 
the temple (Amazon gift 
cards also accepted). 

 

More Photos on the Next Page  

 

I

“WE HAVE COME TO 

HONOR ALL OUR PETS.” 
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Blessing of Our Pets 
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Always Available to All Congregants  
 

Thoughts & Prayers 
We offer our prayers of healing and heartfelt thoughts to acknowledge those of us who have 
had an illness or are in need of healing (mind, body and soul).  Please don’t hesitate to contact 
Rabbi Judy, Cantor Katz or our Caring Committee. 
 

Share Your News 
We encourage our members to submit articles, photos and simchas for us to include in The Shofar.   
Also, we would love to include any good news you have to share in our Tell and Kvell section.  Let us know 
of weddings, births, awards, etc.  Please forward information to Goldie: office@templeorelohim.com  

 
Catering  
We can accommodate your celebration: Bar/Bat Mitzvah, Kiddush, Havdalah Service, Luncheon, Wedding, Bris and all 
other types of parties. Shawn and Scott will be happy to help you plan a memorable occasion for your family. 
Please contact Hasson Caterers at (516) 937-0120 or 0121  
 
Sponsor an Oneg 
A special way to celebrate your family’s simcha is by sponsoring a Friday night Oneg.  Your 
sponsorship will be acknowledged in the pamphlet and announced from the Bimah.  You will not only be making a 
wonderful gesture on behalf of your family but will be helping your Temple as well.  Please call Laurel Fried at (516) 794-
0036. 

 
Baskets on the Bimah 
A great way to honor a simcha is by sponsoring a basket on the bimah. 
Proceeds go to assist local needy families.  All congregants can have a basket displayed on the bimah 
for Shabbat by bringing a minimum of $36 to the Temple Office, at least one week in advance. 

 
 
Yarmulkes 
Order yarmulkes for your Bar/Bat Mitzvah or Wedding at discounted prices from NOW. 
We have a tremendous variety of colors.  Free imprinting in silver or gold for orders of 5 dozen 
or more.  

Please contact: Susan Bloomberg at (516) 639-3982 

 
Satin $23/dozen 
Deluxe Satin $25/dozen 
Suede $35/dozen 
Embossed Suede $37/dozen 

Velvet $30/dozen 
Moire $25/dozen 
Raw Silk $28/dozen
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President’s Update 

t is always the same, a tremendous amount of preparation and coordination goes into 
getting ready for the High Holy Days.  Then they seem to go by in a blur and before you 
know it, it’s Sukkot.  This year was no exception.   

Rabbi Judy and Cantor David were incredible as was Gabbai Len Gerschitz.  We had great 
participation from the congregation as they performed their honors both in person and 
virtually.  I also want to thank Jeanie Corn, Laurel Fried, Andrew Silverman, Cary Markman 
and Ivan Dolowich for sharing their thoughts with the congregation. 

One of the things we want to focus on this year is to increase the transparency between the Board of Trustees, 
Committees, and the congregation.  Starting next month, we will publish the monthly committee reports and the Board 
minutes in the Shofar. 

 Please be on the lookout for our first Townhall scheduled for November 17.  Everyone is invited.  The 
purpose of the Town Hall is to continue the conversation we had with the entire congregation.  We 
will provide updates about what is going on in the congregation and we want to get your feedback 

and suggestions.  One thing we learned from the focus groups is that we must keep the dialogue going.  

Finally, I would be remiss not mentioning the passing of Sid Eisenberg. Sid was one of the “good” ones, generous, open 
minded, active in the congregation as a Vice-President and on many committees.  He was direct and always willing to 
help.  While he may have sounded tough, inside he was a mush.  I am not alone when I say he will be sorely missed.  On 
behalf of the congregation, I want to extend our condolences to Barbara’s and Sid’s families. 

 --Mark 

Social Action 

n behalf of the Social Action Committee, thanks to our 
generous congregation for your donations during the annual 
High Holiday Food Drive.  

We collected over 700 pounds of food, paper goods and toiletries.  
After sorting everything, we loaded the donations into several cars 
and drove them to the Rudman Food Pantry at the Mid-Island JCC 
in Plainview.  Kosher donations were delivered to the Hatzilu 
Rescue Organization in Baldwin. 

The Social Action Committee Needs You!  We are looking for 
congregants to join our committee.  Only experience required is a 
genuine interest in helping the less fortunate within and around 
our community.  All are welcome.  

--Susan Levine 
susanlevine318@gmail.com 

I

O

Mark Natelson 

Temple members donated over 700 pounds of food, 
paper goods and toiletries for those in need. Everything 
was sorted and brought to the Rudman Food Pantry at 
the Mid-Island JCC, and kosher food delivered to the 
Hatzilu Rescue Organization.  
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Rabbi’s Corner 

he High Holidays are well over, but due to deadlines, I want to take the opportunity to thank all 
of you for your participation in our beautiful services.  You see the work of Cantor Katz and Len 
Gerschitz that make our services so inspiring; you do not see the Ritual Committee’s work and 

the work of all our extra volunteers except in how smoothly everything runs.  Thank you hardly 
suffices.  I want to give a special shout out to our custodial staff who have our physical space looking 
its best in honor of our holidays.  Thank you Cliff, Greg, Nick and Rich. 

 On to Sukkot:  the Men’s Club built us a brand new Sukkah for our celebrations.  Thanks to them we 
will have wonderful Sukkah experiences for years to come.  We rolled out the Torahs on Simchat 
Torah giving me an opportunity to talk about our Torah Restoration Project.  We want our Torah 
Scrolls to be in pristine condition now and for the future, so we are working in partnership with Soferet in Residence, Jill 
Kaplan to clean and repair most of our scrolls. 

Kristallnacht, commemorated this year on Wednesday, Nov. 9th at 7:30pm, will feature Bernard Furshpan, a second 
generation survivor, who has made it his life’s mission to tell 
his father’s story.   We met last year at Yom HaShoah when 
he came to Temple to support Renee, the lovely survivor who 
spoke to us.  Mr. Furshpan passionately explained his desire 
to inform each upcoming generation about his family’s 
experiences in particular and the Holocaust in general.  We 
will be in person for this program and it is suitable for all. 

Maintaining the theme of Holocaust 
remembrance, The Rabbi’s Reading 
Group will discuss the book, “Gangsters 
Vs. Nazis” by Michael Benson.  This 
book chronicles the efforts made to combat the Bund in various states in the US during the 1930s.  
Thanks to Gary Corn for suggesting this book.  Read it or even some articles on the topic and join 
us on Wednesday, Nov 30 at 7:30 on Zoom.  The next book will be “Shonda: A Memoir of Shame 
and Secrecy” by Letty Cottin Pogrebin scheduled for February. 

While Cheshvan, our Hebrew month is devoid of celebrations, November brings us 
Thanksgiving.  I hope you will gather with friends and family to celebrate your good fortune 
and, also to remember all those in need as winter takes hold.  You can always bring a food 
donation to Temple which will be shared with the Rudman Food Pantry of the Mid Island Y/JCC 

and with Hatzilu Rescue Organization.   

Wishing you Thanksgiving blessings, 

--Rabbi Judy  

 

T

Rabbi Judith Cohen-Rosenberg 

The Rabbi’s Reading 
Group will discuss the 
book, “Gangsters Vs. 
Nazis” by Michael Benson 
on Nov. 30 at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Kristallnacht, on Wed., Nov. 9th at 
7:30 pm, will feature Bernard 
Furshpan, a second-generation 
survivor, who has made it his life’s 
mission to tell his father’s story.   
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 Cantor’s Notes 
ach year it seems so much has happened and so much has changed. Now that we have 
had a chance to recover from the Jewish Holidays, we get to gear up again this month for 
the "American" holidays.  This month, of course, we celebrate Thanksgiving.  Each year I 

remind myself and often write in my Shofar articles about Thanksgiving and being grateful.  This 
message and action can never get old.  They say that the more you focus on what you have, 
rather than what you do not have, the better you will feel.  It is worth a try, and you have 
nothing to lose! 

In Judaism, being grateful is nothing new.  Most all of our prayers and requests center around 
the action of gratitude and the feeling of gratitude or the outright 
expression of unending thanks for all in this world that we have and 
what the world provides for us.  If you take a look even at the simple prayer from our 
daily service called "Modim”, you will see one of the quintessential prayers for gratitude 
that has been around long before Thanksgiving was ever even an idea.  The first three 
words of the prayer, "Modim anachnu lach", literally mean "we gratefully acknowledge”.  

It starts from the very beginning with a statement of gratitude and continues from there.  The prayer continues with the 
words: "We shall thank You for our lives, for our souls, for 
miracles that are with us every day and for wondrous deeds 
and favors at all times, evening, morning and noon." 

Just imagine how you would feel if you said this, or a 
version of this prayer every day, when you woke up and 
then again when you went to sleep.  It would only help you 
to feel more grateful and appreciate what you have each 
time, constantly reminding you to "take stock" of your life with a whole different perspective.  By doing this you are not 
doing anything difficult or even "odd."  You are simply allowing yourself to become more aware of how much you really 
do have, versus focusing on what may or may not be lacking in your life. 

At temple we try to stay in the grateful and appreciative mode as well.  We focus on how amazing our congregation is 
and how wonderful and grateful we are to have this community to be a part of.  We also focus on how beautiful 
our building is and how incredible it is that we are growing with such strength and security.  Perhaps you can allow 
yourself to see this as well.  After all it is the place where you and your family come to express joy, celebrate your life 
events, and just have fun! 

I wish for you all, a fabulous and very grateful Thanksgiving holiday this year.  

--Cantor Katz 

 

 

 

E

Cantor David Katz 

The more you focus on what you 
have, rather than what you do 

not have, the better you will feel. 
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Religious School  
halom Friends!  

October was a month filled with holiday fun and celebration.  It was wonderful to 
see so many Religious School families at our High Holy Day services.  I am proud of 
all our post Bat/Bar Mitzvah kids who prepared and participated in our services.   

Lifelong learning is a journey that begins with study, practice, involvement and commitment.  
In 1997, Rabbi Eric Yoffie 
stated, “There is no task more 
urgent and no mission more 
compelling than the deepening of 
Jewish leaning at all levels.”   We teach our children 
beginning at a young age that Judaism is a way of life.  
Staying involved beyond the Bat/Bar Mitzvah years 
enhances Jewish continuity and a meaningful Jewish 
practice for our future generations.  

Our Religious School follows the Jericho School District 
Calendar.  On Tuesday, November 8, 2022, the Public 
School will be remote learning only.  We will remain open, 
and all Religious School families are invited for a fun 
afternoon of Familyhood Challah braiding, pizza and crafts 
beginning at 4:30 PM.  

December 15 is our Latkes, Vodka and Magic night for all 
those 21+.  Join us for a magical evening of Pre-Chanukah 
fun for adults who also need a break from the everyday 

routine!  As you can see, our Familyhood Chairs and I are working together to bring out of the box events for our moms, 
and dads, too.  Please sign up by November 5th for our night of LVM event!  

Thanksgiving is approaching.  Gratitude and thankfulness are sentiments that resonate deeply within me.  We continue 
to persevere, and our synagogue and school are thriving.  I am so blessed to work with dedicated volunteers who govern 
our synagogue, the best of the best Clergy -- Rabbi Judy and Cantor Katz and our passionate staff and teachers.  I am 
thankful for my husband Larry and my children, who have always stood behind me and support my passion for our 
temple life and learning.  

From our home to yours, best wishes for a Happy and Meaningful 
Thanksgiving.   

B’Shalom, 

--Deborah E. Tract 
Director of Lifelong Learning  

More Religious School Photos on the Next Page 

S
Deborah Tract 
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October School Memories  
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Activities in The Sukkah 
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Services Schedule 

Fri. Nov. 2  Torah Study with Rabbi     7:30 PM 
 
Fri. Nov. 4  N.O.W. Erev Shabbat Service     7:30 PM 

 
Wed. Nov. 9  Kristallnacht Program     7:30 PM 
 
Thurs. Nov. 10  Torah Study with Rabbi     7:30 PM    
   
Fri. Nov. 11  Erev Shabbat Service     7:30 PM 

Sat. Nov. 12  Shabbat Service      10:00 AM 
   Bar Mitzvah Sam Goodman 
 
Fri. Nov. 18  Erev Shabbat Service     7:30 PM 

Sat. Nov. 19  Torah Study with Rabbi     10:30 AM 
 

Tues. Nov. 22  Torah Study with Rabbi     7:30 PM 

Fri. Nov. 25  Erev Shabbat Service     7:30 PM 

Sat. Nov. 26  Shabbat Service      10:00 AM 
   Bar Mitzvah Teddy Misorek 
 
 

Congratulations to our Bar Mitzvah Candidates and their Families: 

November 12, 2022    November 26, 2022 
Sam Goodman     Teddy Misorek 
 Son of Jodi Goodman    Son of Erica Misorek and Mark Misorek 
 Grandson of Harvey and Deena Yaris 

 
 
 
Simchas  
 
Mazel Tov to Alan and Susan Levine on the birth of their granddaughter Goldie!    
 
Mazal Tov to Josh and Jen Rubin and Grandpa Phil on the birth of Peri May Rubin! 
Everyone is doing well. 
 
 
Share your good news with The Shofar. Photos are welcome as well! 
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Network of Women (NOW) 
 
“Thanks for doing what you do!”  “You are appreciated for all you do.”  “The work you do is 
important and so appreciated.”  “Sending a little heartfelt appreciation your way today!”  “Just 
wanted to express our deep gratitude for the dedicated work you do day after day.”  All lovely 
and meaningful thankful quotes, but the best one I found is simple, meaningful and hopeful… 
“Be thankful for what you have; you'll end up having more.” 

I am so very thankful for those who show up every month to a meeting to discuss and plan for temple activities and 
fundraisers.  I am thankful for the people who show up to a Zoom Book Club discussion.  I am thankful to those who 
support our fundraisers.  I am thankful for those who participate in events (Canasta lessons, Mah Jongg lessons, NOW 
Shabbat and so much more throughout the years).  For all of you I am thankful, BUT it’s the second half of that quote 
that I am hoping to have more; more of you to show up, participate, and run an event or fundraiser.  We need 
everyone’s expertise no matter how trivial you might think it is…we need you!   

NOW for the News: 

Not much went on in the month of September as I was laying low for Stephen’s wedding on October 1.  However, I was 
busy planning events that came to me by others’ suggestions:  nighttime Canasta lessons, daytime Mah Jongg lessons, 
an outing to the show Mystic Pizza at the John Engemann Theater (although on our end it had to be canceled as we did 
not have enough participation).  Our relationship with Encore Luxury Living in Jericho continues to flourish.  All 
announcements for those events are made on Facebook.  Book Club continues (the next one is November 30 so please 
keep an eye out for the book to be discussed in your email and Facebook) as do our monthly meetings (the next one is 
Monday, November 21 at 7:30 pm).  Looking ahead into December our monthly meeting (Monday December 19) will be 
a Babka and Latke event at no charge for NOW members.  Keep an eye out for more info as the date approaches.  We 
continue to collect eyeglasses for the New Eyes for the Needy Program, blankets, sheets and towels for our furry friends 
and hotel toiletries for those in need.  All items can be dropped off at the temple (there are small bins in the office for 
glasses and toiletries and I will be notified for the linens). 

From my family to yours, we wish you all a warm Thanksgiving filled with family and friends, love and happiness, 
thankfulness and peace. 

--Robin Grossman 
President of N.O.W. 

Handson64@aol.com 

 

 

 

 

Robin Grossman, NOW President 

Network of Women 

Cordially invites you to attend a Unique Shabbat Service  

Friday, November 4th at 7:30PM 

Together with our Clergy, the Network of Women  

will lead us in song and prayer as we celebrate the new moon. 
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Men’s Club 

utumn is in full swing and football, falling leaves and apple cider are just a few of the things 
we associate with this time of the year.  The high holidays were joyous and gave us time to 
reflect on the past year, gather with our friends and family and look forward to a new 

beginning.  This year my co-president, Mark Heller, arranged the construction of a brand-new 
Sukkah for the Temple with new materials.  The guys in the Club rolled up their sleeves, grabbed 
tools (and some donuts) and built the Sukkah in late September and early October.  It is always an 
event we look forward to because it brings us all together and now, we’ll have a new Sukkah that will last for years.  On 
behalf of all of us in the Club, “Thanks Mark, for organizing the construction, ordering the supplies, and making the 
‘Sukkah build’ a success”! 

At the Men’s Club, we enjoy our Zoom monthly meetings where we share ideas, chat about the topics that matter to us, 
and plan new events. 

There are some fun upcoming events on the calendar for the next few months as 2022 comes to a close and 2023 
begins. 

These include: 

 Fall Movie Night on Sunday November 20th at 5:30pm…Showing the fantastic Beatles’ 1965 classic movie, HELP!  
Food and drinks will be available. 

 Monthly Men’s Club meeting at 7:30pm on Tuesday, December 6th. 
 Bowling Night on Sunday, December 11th, time and place TBD. 
 Monthly Men’s Club meeting at 7:30pm on Tuesday, January 10th. 

So, come over and join us at a monthly meeting, which usually lasts for about an hour, or join us at one of our events.  
We look forward to welcoming new members who will share in our goal to strengthen our members’ tie to Jewish 
values, to build ties with the community, to support our Temple, and to build fellowship and camaraderie through social 
interaction.  Whether it’s taking part in a charitable walk at Jones Beach, contributing to the library renovation at the 
Temple, or assisting other religious organizations in the area, our membership is involved.  Come out and see for 
yourself.  You won’t be disappointed. 

Stay safe in this upcoming holiday season! 

The Building of Our New Sukkah 

 

A
Mark Starr                    
Men's Club co-president 
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October Birthdays 

1 Mark Fried 
1 Barbara Kandel 
2 Olivia Steiner 
3 Lewis Baeringer 
3 Hayden Blinder 
3 Lois Lerner 
3 Lauren Lomasky 
3 Barbara Weiss 
4 Barry Ballen 
4 Dean Hart 
4 Andrea Smith 
5 Paul Reich 
6 Casey Brand 
7 Alyse Edwards 
7 Gary Topple 
9 Michelle Braunstein 
9 Susan Praga 
10 Kenneth Ackerman 
10 Melanie Etess 
10 Carolyn Kellman 
10 Celeste Kriebick 
10 Matthew Kusnetz 
10 Sara Lefkowitz 
11 Robert Bock 

11 Ellen Hurwitch 
11 Carrie Jacobs 
14 J'aime Abramowitz 
14 Cindy Baeringer 
14 Daniel Lerner 
14 Lawrence Loewy 
14 Shari Ross 
14 Odette Walsh 
16 Ivan Dolowich 
16 Emilie Epstein 
16 Lita Friedman 
16 Alexander Heffner 
16 Ruth Robeson 
18 Nicholas Albicocco 
18 Stephen Grossman 
18 Julia Katz 
18 Andrew Meyer 
18 Samantha Meyer 
18 Ellen Mogavero 
18 Daniel Oliver 
18 Leonard Saltz 
18 Melissa Schwartz 
18 David Evan Simon 
18 Marc Wiener 

19 Rebecca Lefkowitz 
20 Jake Feuerstein 
20 Zachary Kaufman 
21 Sarah Braunstein 
21 Rachel Klinghoffer 
21 Janet Weintraub 
22 Sean Breslin 
23 Savannah Felsen 
23 G. Tilden Halpern 
23 Andrew Silverman 
23 Steven Starr 
24 Cameron Keener 
24 Ira Lampert 
25 Paul Rosenfeld 
26 Robert Markman 
27 Ross Feinman 
27 Jason Glickman 
27 Alyse Wayne 
28 Michael Hantman 
29 Howard Green 
29 Adam Newman 
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November Anniversaries  

 
   
1 William & Linda Savarino 
5 Jamie & Marnie Felsen 
6 Lewis & Cindy Baeringer 
7 Brad & Lynette Birnbaum 
8 Mark & Ivy Heller 
8 David & Mary Ann Schwartz 
9 Steven & Wendy Blidner 
9 Howard & Christine Katz 
10 Norman & Karen Karp 
10 Michael & Ellen Mogavero 
10 Marc & Andrea Wiener 
11 Paul & Amy Adler 
11 Len & Jessica Gerschitz 
11 Lee & Shari Jacobson 

12 Stephen & Rebecca Kusnetz 
13 Abe & Marilyn Milstein 
17 Steven & Randi Ross 
17 Mark & Debra Starr 
19  Victor & Rena Levy 
21 Ronald & Joanne Menzin 
22 Richard & Frida Klinghoffer 
24 Jeffrey & Andrea Lomasky 
25  Mitchell & Susan Bloomberg 
26 Aviv Shahaf & Elizabeth Greenfield 
26 Richard & Linda Jankowitz 
27 Sid Eisenberg & Barbara Feinstein 
30  David & Alyse Wayne

 

Torah Notes 

November 5, Lech Lecha, Genesis 12:17 – 17:27 
The life and experiences of Abraham, Judaism’s remarkable pioneer, are told here. The 
establishment of the faith in One God and God’s covenant with Abraham that the land of Canaan 
shall be the land of the Hebrews. Unable to have children with his wife Sarah, Abraham takes 
Hagar to himself as wife and has a son, Ishmael. 
 

Nov. 12, Vayeira, Genesis 18:1-22:24 
Abraham welcomes three visitors into his tent. They announce that Sarah will soon have a son, at the age of 90. 
Abraham argues with God about the destruction of Sodom and Gomorrah, though ultimately the cities are destroyed. 
Isaac is born, circumcised, and weaned. Sarah sends away Hagar and her son Ishmael, and an angel saves them. God 
tests Abraham by asking him to sacrifice Isaac on Mount Moriah. 
 
November 19 Chayei Sarah (Genesis 23:1-25:18) 
Although this Torah portion means “the life of Sarah,” it begins with her death. Abraham purchases the cave of Machpelah 
in which to bury her. Abraham sends a servant to find a wife for Isaac. He finds Rebecca, who shows the servant great 
kindness in offering to draw water for his camels at the well. Isaac and Rebecca get married. Abraham remarries. At the 
age of 175, he dies, and is buried alongside Sarah, by Isaac and Ishmael. 
 
November 26, Toldot (Genesis 25:19-28:9) 
Rebecca has twins named Esau and Jacob. Being the elder son, Esau is to receive the birthright and blessing of the firstborn 
from his father. Esau gives Jacob his birthright in exchange for some stew. When Isaac is on his deathbed, Rebecca and 
Jacob deceive Isaac so that Jacob will receive the blessing of the firstborn. Esau threatens to kill Jacob, and Jacob flees to 
Haran. 
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We sorrowfully mourn the passing of: 
 

 
Sidney Eisenberg  
 
 Beloved member of Temple Or Elohim, A Community Reform Congregation  

and husband of Barbara Feinstein  
 

 Robert Aaron Book 

Beloved nephew of our member Francine Miller. 

 
 
 

 
Remembering Our Beloved Congregant Sidney Eisenberg 

 
The passing of Sidney Eisenberg last month was felt widely 
throughout our congregation. Sid was an active participant in 
various Temple functions, and recently became a vice president of 
the executive committee.  

Barbara Feinstein extends her gratitude to everyone who has 
expressed their condolences during this difficult time. Barbara 
shared the following note:  

Thank you to my Temple Family for your prayers, support, 
and outstretched arms.  

I lost my wonderful Sidney, who was a loving, kind, and 
generous man to all who knew him.  

I truly appreciate all your calls, cards, and donations in 
Sidney’s memory.  

We were blessed,  
--Barbara Feinstein  

 
  

Sid was a celebrity at the Celebrity Diner. 
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Yahrzeits 
 
Week of November 5  
Joseph Adler, Nathaniel Adler, Yetta Bennett, Rosalie Blacksberg, Belle Blumenson, Ruth Bradley, Eli Clark, Benjamin 
Cohn, Abraham Damast, Richard Epstein, Irving Fern, Barbara Flaum, Mildred Getelman, Minnie 
Glotzer, Gerald Greenhut, Murray Jankowitz, Joseph Janower, Rubin Kaplan, Dorothea Kriebick, 
Karen Kweit, Harry Leslie, Pincus Levy, Alvin Liebeskind, Bessie Markman, Sophie Mazin, 
Josephine Mirabella, Vincent Mirabella, Isadore Moskowitz, Milton Pincus, Yitzhak Rabin, Renee 
Sachs, Sarah Sachs, Arthur Schechter, Raymond Scher, Mollie Schieber, Sondra Spatt, Marilyn 
Sporty, Harry Starer, Samuel Steinberg, Jeanette Sterenstein, Corinne Teller, Harriet Wallfield, 
Dena Held Weatherman, Anne Zeichner 
 
Week of November 12 
Olga Babik, Martin Bennett, Celia Bertan, Bertram Broderson, Andrea Corey, Eva Flaum, Harvey Frank, Martha Gerschitz, 
Eveline Gold, William Goldat, Beatrice Gottfurcht, Esther Greenberg, Beatrice Harris, Gussie Hirsch, Herman Jaret, Alvin 
M. Jeffer, Jane Kandell, Lauren Kaufman, Norman Kazan, Yetta Kestenbaum, Norton Kotcher, Harriet Kravit, Leo 
Lederman, Roslyn Lewis, Bernard Pakula, Estelle Pasternak, Saida Peress, Murray Roseman, Arnold Rosenzweig, 
Alexander Schein, Fannie Schochet, Maurice Schoenthal, Jean Seldes, Louis Serota, Arthur Shulhof, Shirley Singer, Jeanne 
Stern, Hyman Weintraub, William Weintraub, Sylvia Weiss, Litzie Winkler, Nathan Work, Rose Yablonovitz, Jennie 
Zuckerman 
 
Week of November 19 
C. Benjamin Axel, Celia Baiman, Marvin Baiman, Jack Becker, Albert Berman, Anna Bernstein, Isadore Feldman, Seymour 
Fradin, Beverly Frankel, Laurie Gage, Ruth Garfinkel, Blanche Gottlieb, Ralph Greenberg, Charles Greene, Irving Grotsky, 
Max Koffler, Harry Kramer, Melvin Lester, Shelley Lillian, Fay Meisner, Henry Morris, Dorothy Platt, David Probinsky, 
Bessie Rabin, Irving Rappaport, Abraham Resnick, Mary Rodin, William Rosmarin, William Savarino, Florence Schechter, 
Samuel Schoenholtz, Benno (Ben) Schwartz, Harry Selin, Morton Stark, Leonard Steinberg, Aaron Sterenstein, Martin 
Stryker, Marvin Tischler, Aaron Wertkin, Gert Wiener 
 
 

Week of November 26 
Beatrice Beller, Eliane Bikofsky, Eva Brownstein, Irving Bukzin, Gerson Carlin, Leo Cohen, 
Abraham Derechinsky, Herman Feinstein, Louis Feuer, Harry Fischman, Alexander Funk, Harry 
Glickman, Irving Goldberg, Dorine Green, Frances Greenberg, Bennett Hermann, Sylvia Hill, 
Bruce Jacobs, David Jacobs, Carolyn Jaenisch, Dave Jaret, Eugene Kass, John Kennedy, Clara 
Koenigsberg, William Kriebick, Stephen L. Levy, Isaac Liebman, Rose Mandell, Lillian 
Moskowitz, Danielle Peress, Leo Pollak, Evelyn Reich, Murray Reich, Natalie Rosenberg, 
Meyer Sacks, David Schlanger, Jacob Selen, Merrye Shavel-Hudis, Diane Silverman, Joseph 
Singer, Abraham Smiloff, Joseph Synnott, Herbert Tarr, Joseph Ungar, Joseph Vermut, 
Lawrence Weiner, Helen Weiss, Jean Wolf 
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CONTRIBUTIONS 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Debbie and Andrew Silverman 
 
PRINCIPAL’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Roberta and Richard Feinstein 
 In memory of Sidney Eisenberg 
Arlene Isserles 
 In memory of Sidney Eisenberg 
 

HONORIAL AND MEMORIAL 
Paul and Amy Adler 
 In loving memory of Nathaniel Adler 
Richard and Iris Battino 
 In loving memory of Rita Battino 
Toby Bencivengo 
 In memory of Elaine Loewy 
Mitchell and Susan Bloomberg 
 In loving memory of Stanley S. Bloomberg 
Robert and Marianne Bock 
 In loving memory of Florence Bock 
Sid Eisenberg 
 In loving memory of Joanne Eisenberg 
Emilie Epstein 
 In loving memory of Harry Kaufman 
Barbara Feinstein 
 In loving memory of Lester Feinstein 
 In loving memory of Marcus Mayer 
 In loving memory of Emilie Segal 
 In loving memory of Theresa Feinstein 
 In loving memory of Bob Feinstein 
 In loving memory of Clara Pressman 
 In loving memory of Joseph Eisenberg 
Roberta and Richard Feinstein 
 In loving memory of William Weintraub 
Jeffrey and Karen Getelman 
 In loving memory of Marcie Hope Getelman 
Pam Goldberg 
 In loving memory of Jerome Goldberg 
Tilden and Barbara Halpern 
 In loving memory of S. Arthur Halpern 
 

 
Elaine Hauptman 
 In loving memory of Irving Hauptman 
Arlene Isserles 
  In loving memory of Louis and Edith Serota 
 In loving memory of Ronnie Rose 
Howard and Christine Katz 
 In loving memory of Ruth Katz 
Terry Kaufman and Bert Mitchel 
 In loving memory of Julius Lerner 
Marilyn Kellman 
 In loving memory of Hirsch J. Glotzer 
Felice and Harold Kestenbaum 
 In loving memory of Rosalind November 
 In loving memory of Harriet Kravit 
 In loving memory of Yetta Kestenbaum 
Frida and Richard Klinghoffer 
 In loving memory of Meier Polner 
 In loving memory of Yuval Henigman 
Erna Leff 
 In loving memory of Aaron Korenvaes 
Sharyn Levine and Harry Woodrow 
 In loving memory of Saul Sacks 
 In loving memory of Jonathan Power 
 In loving memory of Frieda Black 
Kathy and Alan Lissauer 
 In loving memory of Ira Tobias 
Andrea and Jeffrey Lomasky 
 In loving memory of Morris Dinner 
Clifford and Susan Maldow 
 In loving memory of Matthew Maldow 
Ken and Marcine Marcus 
 In loving memory of Bernard Marcus 
Sharon and Bernard Mark 
 In loving memory of Judith Mark 
 In loving memory of David Bilmas 
 In loving memory of Sam Bilmas 
Susan and Steve Mender 
 In loving memory of Anne Mender 
 



19 
 
 

Ann and David Middleman 
 In loving memory of Stanley Ira Rosmarin 
 In loving memory of Phoebe Alexander 
 In loving memory of Robert Cooperman 
Rhonda and Eric Moore 
 In loving memory of Benny Finkelstein 
Michelle Neumann 
 In loving memory of Suzanne Neumann 
Howard and Debra Pastolove 
 In loving memory of Ruth Braunschweig 
Philip and Linda Peller 
 In loving memory of Billie Peller 
Bruce and Leslie Pollack 
 In loving memory of Seymour Pollack 
Catherine and Les Reider 
 In loving memory of Morris Reider 
 In loving memory of Max Siesel 
Steven and Marilynn Rose 
 In loving memory of Mildred Kahn 
 In loving memory of Werner Gutkind 
Mark and Leslie Rosner 
 In loving memory of Lola Rosner 
Iris and Stanley Rothstein 
 In loving memory of Beatrice Rothstein 
Sandy and Mitchel Senzon 
 In loving memory of Elaine Fox 
 In loving memory of Joan Senzon 
Debbie and Andy Silverman 
 In loving memory of Lanny Walters 
Hally Gottlieb Smith 
 In honor of Ruth and Abraham Gottlieb 
Frances Trager Jackson 
 In loving memory of Ruth Trager 
Roz and David Vermut 
 In loving memory of Leona Resnick 
Carole and Jacques Wolfner 
 In loving memory of Louis Stoller 

 
 
Sona and Alan Bisom-Yaglom 
 In loving memory of Sharon Yaglom 
                 
MARVIN DUBIN CHILDREN’S LIBRARY FUND 
Jack and Robin Grossman 

In memory of Shelley Lipman 
 

 FOOD BASKETS 
Linn and Ken Weissman 
 In celebration of Matthew’s Bar Mitzvah 
 
GENERAL CONTRIBUTION IN MEMORY OF SID 
EISENBERG 
Lori Aimetti 
Donna Conrad 
Ilene Kass 
Terry Kaufman and Bert Mitchel 
Karen Mack 
Abe and Marilyn Milstein 
David and Mary Ann Schwartz 
David Silverman 
Ira Warshawsky 
 
GENERAL CONTRIBUTION 
Brian Denker 
 In Honor of Rabbi Judy Cohen-Rosenberg and 
Deborah Hermann-Tract 
Roz and David Vermut 
 In honor of the wedding of Stephen Grossman 
to Hally Heimowitz 
 

SPONSORED ONEG 
Mark and Leslie Rosner 
 In loving memory of Lola Rosner 
Debbie and Andy Silverman 
 In loving memory of Lanny Walters 
Linn and Ken Weissman 
 In celebration of Matthew’s Bar Mitzvah 
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Thursday November 17th @ 8pm 

At the Temple 
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Welcome 

Welcome to all NEW Temple Or Elohim A 
Community Reform Congregation 
members.  Did you know that your first year’s 
dues for Men’s Club and NOW (Sisterhood) are 
on the house?  Take advantage and join us via a 
zoom or in-person meeting (weather 
permitting).  Help us shape the organization!  
“LIKE” us on Facebook, read all about us in the 
SHOFAR and find out what’s happening via 
email blasts! 

Shofar Advertising Rates 
based on 1 year: 
Business Card Size   $150 
¼ Page   $250 
½ Page   $500 
Full Page   $1,000 

All Shofar submissions 
must be emailed 
To Amy Adler at 
asa425@gmail.com 
by the 7th of the prior 
month. 
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       PLEASE check our website at orelohim.com for updated calendar information. 

 


